
Save the Date 

 

October 
22 All students at school 
 
November 
29  Student Free Day 
 
December 
17 Last Day of Term 4 
     - Student Free Day 

21st October, 2021 

Hello Everyone 
 

Finally, we are at the end of another lockdown 
and with that the return of all staff and students 
to onsite learning from tomorrow. Once again, 
we can be proud of our entire school community 
in the way everyone has supported and worked 
through the ongoing challenges and sudden 
changes for schools.  
 

Many of you will have heard that Wangaratta High School is closed today after a 

student tested positive to COVID-19. The closure allows the school to identify and  

Book Club orders due Friday 29th October.  Please note we do not  accept cash    
orders.  All orders need to use “Loop” - Book Club’s online ordering system. 

contact primary close contacts of the student. It also allows for thorough cleaning to take place. The student is not a bus 

traveller and buses continue to run as normal. This news is a timely reminder for us all to remain vigilant in following the 

COVID safe advice. Be assured that we have processes and support in place if a covid case is identified in our own school 

community and would provide information to our families as quickly as possible.  
 

All adults coming onsite must wear a mask 
and please, check in via our QR code at the 
gates or office. Visitors are not to enter any 
buildings onsite unless first coming to the 
office. Contact the office by phone wherever 
possible if you have messages for staff or 
students.  
 

We are still waiting for guidance around 
which school events will be permitted this 
term including swimming, excursions, gradu-
ation and end of year activities. Information 
will be shared when available.  
 

Staff changes - Mrs Elliott will be on leave 
from Tuesday 26th October, returning Mon-
day 29th October. She will be replaced by Mrs Dykes Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday 
and Ms Selwood on     Thursday and Friday. We are looking froward to having Maddie 
and Robyn back working in our junior unit. 

 

Student Free days 
This term we have 2 student free days. Monday 29th November and Friday 17th 
December. Students will have their last day of term 4 on Thursday 16th           
December, finishing at 3:15. 
 

Hooray! Zooper Doopers 
on sale at the canteen 
every Friday 50 cents 

each, starts tomorrow! 

Fiona Carson - Principal 



Sprints │ Middle Distance │Hurdles │Discus │ Shotput 
Javelin │ Long Jump │Triple Jump │ High Jump 

Season starts Friday 5th November 
**Info & training night and welcome pack collection 

29th October 4.30-6.30pm** 
 

FRIDAY NIGHTS: U6-U9 4.30pm U9-U11 5.15pm U12-U16 6.30pm WHERE: Appin Street Athletics Track 
   

REGISTER: https://lavic.com.au/centres/wangaratta   DETAILS: http://www.wangarattalac.com.au 
 


